Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday, 

22 March 2007 

Present
Tony Alcock in the Chair 


Peter Webb 


Jackie Mortiboy


Bob Scarfe 


Nick Fawcett

In Attendance Cllr Bruce Claridge, Richard Honey

The chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

Apologies for absence: Councillor Peter Wood, John Griggs
Minutes of meeting held on 15 February 2007 were corrected to say that Mr Peter Webb was in attendance, they were then approved as a true record. 

Matters Arising from Previous minutes 

Poplar Tree blown down

The footpath is now open but a working party needs setting up to finish clearing the area.  It was suggested this might be done once the lighter evenings are upon us and that the Environment Agency could be approached to see whether they can help.

Village Hall Trust’s alleged breach of the Code of Conduct.

Copies of the correspondence from the Information Commissioner and the Standards Board had been circulated to all Councillors.  Cllr Alcock has been reported to the Standards Board for an alleged breach of the Code of Conduct.  They have investigated this and no breach can be upheld. The Parish Council discussed in some detail this issue and decided, for the time being, the matter should be left until we have heard from the Village Hall Trust.

Village Hall security Lighting

The maintenance work on the Security Lighting has been undertaken and the Parish Council is pleased with the work the Village Hall Trust have undertaken.  As £500 has already been contributed to the Village Hall Trust towards the car park and new lighting the Parish Council does not feel it wishes to contribute further towards the lighting at this time.  The lease agreement states that the maintenance of the hall, cables and drains are the responsibility of the Village Hall Trust.

Finances

Financial Statement – a copy of the financial statement was circulated to all the Councillors. The current available balance is £3350.56

Cheques for signature – The following cheques were signed:

Mrs V Hicklin – £2.30 for photocopying, £137.48 for KAPC annual membership and £174.00 for wages for the Clerk.

Website

The website with Saxonshore is to be cancelled and the new one is up and running at www.brookpc.kentparishes.gov.uk
Communication had been received from Fiona Williams about the website and it was agreed that the Clerk would contact her.

Barking for Playground

The order for the barking for the playground will now be placed  so that it can be delivered in April – the Clerk will confirm the delivery date once the order has been placed.
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Neighbourhood Watch

An invitation had been received to the Weald Neighbourhood Watch AGM.  Cllr Mrs Mortiboy agreed to attend this on 16th May, the Clerk will RSVP accordingly.

Registering with HMRC as Employer and change of address for bank

The Clerk asked whether Brook Parish Council wanted to register with HMRC as an employer.  It was agreed that this would be a good idea and the Clerk will undertake this.  A letter was signed to ask the Bank to update their details with the new Clerks address.

Any other business

A letter had been received from the Village Hall Trust asking whether the field can be used for a production of Peter Pan on the 4th July.  This was agreed and the Clerk will write to the Chairman of the Village Hall Trust to confirm this.

Cllr Scarfe asked whether horse riding signs might be appropriate in Brook as there are many horses on the road.  The Clerk is to write to the Highways department to find out  about this.

The Mobile Police Station will be in Brook on the 10th May between 18:15 and 19:00.

The problem of parking on the pavement outside Bank Side was again discussed.

Cllr Webb informed the Council that there will be a talk at the Village Hall on 24th April about the Church’s Medieval Paintings.

Date of next meeting 

The next meeting is to be held in the Village Hall at 7.30pm on Thursday, 19th April 2007. 

